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                                     BROAD SQUARE 
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     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 93.6%  

Early Years winning class RB with 92.5% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 97.7% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4P 98.6% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5R 97.3% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
I have just said to the children in assembly this morning that I believe this to have been the fastest 
week of the year, maybe it is because we are so busy and ‘time really does fly when you are having 
fun’.  
 
This week we have marked ‘Wear Blue for Bobby Day’. The children looked lovely and learnt 
important messages about road safety.  I think it is appropriate to remind all parents and carers to 
please park carefully outside of school.  It will always be busy at drop off and pick up times, as is the 
case at every school; however please do not block driveways and drive with care as children may 
be crossing the road in between parked cars.   
 
We also had a visit from The Dogs Trust where the children learnt facts about dogs and how to keep 
safe when interacting with dogs.  Our year 2 and 4 children also had a visit from Mr Cohen, who 
taught them all about the Jewish faith.  All of these things can be seen on our Twitter (X), with 
photographs of our award winners each week.  
 
Next week we are holding parents evening meetings. You should have all received a letter about this 
and be given a time for your appointments.  Again, for health and safety reasons I do ask that where 
possible children do not attend these meetings.  If you would like an extra meeting with Miss 
Jones (SENDCO) please call the school office to make an appointment or speak to Miss Jones 
directly.  
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Cross Country 
 
The season has now finished and this has been our first season in the Liverpool league.  
The children have done so well and it is a success that we hope to build on next year.  
Well done to all of the children who have represented us throughout the year.  A special 

mention to our year 6 girls Fleur, Lottie and Tilly who ran their last race after representing the school 
so well all year. Also to James in year 5 who got a PB in the last race, finishing 5th!  Finally thank you 
to Miss McQuillan who has given up a lot of her time to organise and support these races.   
 
 
Easter plans 
 
Easter celebrations – Nursery, reception, year 1 and year 2 pupils are holding an Easter Bonnet 
competition.  Children can make their own Easter Bonnet; they will have a parade and we will select 
winning entries. 
KS2 (years 3-6) are also welcome to make a Bonnet; alternatively they can design and 
make/decorate an egg for their competition. These should be brought into school on the last day of 
term: Thursday 28th March.  More details will be sent out closer to the time.  
 
We are running our Easter Raffle with some amazing prizes up for grabs.  This is to raise money for 
our school fund.  Tickets are being sold every day in school and we will have opportunities to buy 
tickets on the yard.  Strips are £1.  We also have a guess the name of the Bunny (£1 per play) and a 
guess how many Easter Beans are in the jar (£1 per play). 
 
Mr Singleton is running an Easter Attendance competition with lots of delicious prizes for children who 
are in school and attending well.  #inittowinit 
 
As always, thank you for your continued support.   
 
Kind regards,   
 

Mrs Foden 

 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 


